
Fayette County Tourism Board
June 12, 2024

Members Present: Donna Schroeder, Aimee Brumfield, Amanda Stevens, Kevin
Struewing
and Tamra Bache
Minutes: Presented by Aimee Brumfield
Approval of Minutes: Motion to approve made by Kevin, second by Amanda, all in favor
and motion carried.
Treasurer's Report: First motion for approval by Kevin, second by Aimee, all in favor
and motion carried.
Statement Balance: $44,334.20

Old Business:
Bob Powell and Michelle Gains appeared on behalf of the Connersville Lions Club to
request a grant in the amount of $2500 for billboard signs to advertise their annual Golf
tournament and helicopter golf ball drop on June 22,2024 and their annual car show in
September.
Aimee made the first motion to approve the grant in the amount of $2500. Amanda
second the motion. All in favor and motion carried.

New Business:
There are currently no new grant requests.
The Semiquincentennial (250th Anniversary) of our great nation is approaching and we
need to start preparing for the celebration that will take place next year.
HCI is having a grand reopening of the Canal House after it was remodeled. They will
be having tours July 4th.
The Whitewater Campground is having its 2nd annual Hippie Fest on June 15th and will
be having a fireworks show for Independence day.

First motion for adjournment by Kevin, second by Amanda, all in favor and motion
carried.
Next Meeting: July 10, 2024
Commissioners Meeting Room at 5:15pm
Submitted by: Aimee Brumfield, Secretary


